
 

August 12, 2024 

 

 

The Honorable Alejandro Mayorkas    Mr. Ronald L. Rowe, Jr 

Secretary       Acting Director 

U.S. Department of Homeland Security   U.S. Secret Service 

2707 Martin Luther King Jr Ave. SE 245 Murray Ln SW - BLDG T-5 

Washington, D.C. 20528 Washington, D.C. 20223 

 

Dear Secretary Mayorkas and Acting Director Rowe: 

 

We, as the Chairman and Ranking Member of the Task Force on the Attempted 

Assassination of Donald J. Trump (Task Force), write to request documents and information 

related to the attempted assassination of former President Donald J. Trump in Butler, 

Pennsylvania on July 13, 2024.  

 

Pursuant to House Resolution 1367, which passed unanimously in the House of 

Representatives, the Task Force shall “investigate and fully examine all actions by any agency, 

Department, officer, or employee of the federal government, as well as State and local law 

enforcement or any other State or local government or private entities or individuals, related to 

the attempted assassination of Donald J. Trump on July 13, 2024 in Butler, Pennsylvania.”1 H.R. 

1367 also requires all relevant records to be transferred to the Task Force from other House 

committees.2  

 

In accordance with that authority, this letter serves as notice of the following:   

 

1. That the Task Force’s requests for documents and information henceforth supersede 

all other requests from House Committees and Members, and the Department of 

Homeland Security (DHS) and the U.S. Secret Service (USSS) should produce 

documents and information directly to the Task Force from this point forward, 

including any documents and information that are in process in response to pending 

requests;  

 

2. The Task Force requests all documents and information that have been produced to 

date, to any committee of the House or Senate related to the attempted assassination 

of former President Donald J. Trump; and  

 
1 H.R. 1367, Sec. 2 (a)(1). 
2 Id. Sec. 4 (a). 
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3. The Task Force requests a briefing for staff to review DHS and USSS’ responses to 

Congress to date, and to discuss the Task Force’s priorities with respect to documents 

and information moving forward. The briefing shall be scheduled as soon as possible, 

but no later than August 16, 2024. 

 

Thank you for your prompt attention to this notice and the requests contained herein. On behalf 

of the Members of the Task Force, we appreciate your full cooperation in advance.   

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

  

_________________________________  _________________________________ 

Mike Kelly       Jason Crow 

Chairman       Ranking Member  

Task Force on the Attempted     Task Force on the Attempted  

Assassination of Donald J. Trump    Assassination of Donald J. Trump  

 

 

 


